
 

 
 

Dear Mr. Franz: 

 

…I want to take a moment to recognize your efforts and those of your firm in helping to bring the facility to 

reality… 

 

…You researched multiple options and cost estimates and took the time to clearly present and explain them. 

These efforts resulted in the best possible location for the new building… 

 

…During the construction process, your team took ownership of the project and ensured that the contractors 

completed the work properly and with a minimum of delay. I personally appreciate the high degree of vigilance 

you maintained to ensure that the Township was treated fairly by the prime contractors, and that the building 

opened on time and on budget… 

 

…I have found you and HHSDR to be very responsive and dependable in your service to Richland. The new 

Municipal Building is a high quality facility with many sustainable elements. It’s an attractive place to work and 

conduct Township business… 

 

…If Richland Township ever needs architectural planning and design services again HHSDR will be at the top of 

our list. I would highly recommend you to other municipalities without reservation… 

 

- Dean E. Bastianini, Township Manager, Richland Township, December 1, 2008 

 

 


